
SAN DIEGO POLICE DEPARTMENT 

ORDER 

 

 

DATE/TIME:               MAY 23, 2025 1900 HOURS  

 

NUMBER:                    OR 25-19 

 

SUBJECT: SHARING OF AUTOMATED LICENSE PLATE RECOGNITION 

DATA PER SB34  

 

SCOPE: ALL MEMBERS OF THE DEPARTMENT 

 

DEPARTMENT PROCEDURE AFFECTED: 1.51 

 

Portions of this document are deemed by the San Diego Police 

Department to be records of security procedures and are exempt from 

disclosure under the California Public Records Act (CPRA), Government 

Code Section 7923.600. 

 

 

Over the last year, Automated License Plate Recognition (ALPR) technology has proven to be a 

valuable tool in investigating and quickly apprehending subjects wanted in connection with 

crimes throughout San Diego. While this technology is available to approved Department 

Members, per Senate Bill 34, California Law Enforcement agencies are not allowed to share any 

ALPR data with private entities, out-of-state law enforcement agencies, or federal agencies. 

 

Effective immediately, all Department Members who have access to ALPR data shall not 

share any ALPR information with private entities or out-of-state or federal agencies, 

including out-of-state and federal law enforcement agencies.  

 

For a summary of SB34 from the California Department of Justice, please click on the link 

below. 

 

(Deleted – records of security) 

 

If you have any questions, please contact (Deleted – records of security) 

 

 

Please read at squad conferences and give a copy to all personnel. 


